
A note from our Parish Director  
 

It is hard to believe that summer is over and our fall season is upon us. As the 

weather gets cooler and farmers’ fields yield their crops to a hungry world, I am 

reminded of how hungry our world is for hope. In these final months of 2025, we will 

close out the Jubilee Year of Hope that was instituted by the late Pope Francis last 

winter. It is a great time to think about how we can continue to be Beacons of Hope in 

our broken world that is so hungry for the love, mercy, compassion, healing and 

forgiveness of Christ. 

We can bring that hope to our world. Like the fireflies that were so 

prevalent this summer, we can bring flickers of light into the darkness 

that all too often takes up its dwelling in others’ lives. We can also stay 

attentive to the light that others so often shine in our times of darkness. 

All of these are signs of hope. 

Be fireflies to others. Watch for the fireflies that shine for you. 

They are all around. Fireflies do not only exist in grassy meadows, 

gardens and farmers’ fields. Fireflies appear in workplaces, homes, 

neighborhoods and churches. They show up in school classrooms, 

hospitals and at the dinner table. Fireflies can speak words of comfort 

or sit in silence when there are no words that can ease another’s pain. 

Fireflies can glow in the fist bump from a colleague on a particularly  

difficult day or in a card, email or phone call received from a friend. They shine  

their light in times of darkness, gloom and despair. Fireflies can glow alone or in  

groups of like-minded carriers of hope.  

Let us be attentive to the fireflies in our lives, and let us take the time to be 

fireflies to others. 

Shine fireflies, shine!   Deb Hamm, Parish Director 

Many times people ask how they can help. Serving in one of our 

Mass ministries is an easy solution. Since you are already attending 

Mass, it often takes just an extra 15-30 minutes of our time to be of assistance to 

your Church Community. Each of us has been given unique talents by God.  

Are you a good reader? Do you have a great singing voice? Are you a young person 

who would be good at serving Mass? We ask that you prayerfully consider whether 

God is calling YOU to participate as a lector, server, sacristan, usher, music minister, 

Eucharistic minister, bringing communion to the sick or another ministry in our 

cluster.  

 

Contact either parish office if you are interested, or if you have 
questions. Calling with questions won’t automatically sign you up. 
Training will be provided.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Cluster School 

Divine Savior Catholic 
School 

(262) 692-2141 

dscsschool@dscsfredonia.org 
 

www.dsoll.org 

Eucharistic Adoration 
 

Every Thursday 5-7 pm  
at Random Lake 

 

1st Mondays 2-5 pm in Fredonia 
 

2nd Sundays April to November  
1:30-3:30 pm at Dacada 

Divine Savior 
(262) 692-9994 

divinesavior@dsoll.org 
  

Our Lady of the Lakes  
(920) 994-4380 

ourladylakes@dsoll.org 
  

www.dsoll.org 
Cluster Newsletter Fall 2025 

Weekend Mass  
Schedule 
 

Saturday 4:30 pm 
     at Holy Cross  
Sunday 8:15 am  
   at Random Lake 
Sunday 10:00 am at Holy Cross 
 
 

Weekly Reconciliation Times 
Mondays: 5:00-5:25 pm, Fredonia 

Wednesdays: 8:40-9:00 am, 
Random Lake 

Saturdays: 3:45-4:15 pm, Holy Cross 

A Prayer for Catching Fireflies 
Light of the World, as I wander around 
barefoot and catching fireflies, help me to 
be mindful of the way their glow lights up 
the night. This is what you do, Lord. You 
bring light to the dark spaces. And when 
the sun starts to set, and my own 
brightness seems dull, remind me that, 
like the fireflies, you use me to light up 
this dark world, too.  

–Reclaim Today 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OLL Ham 

Dinner Help 

Wanted 

 

Calling all those 
willing workers! We 

need your help!  
 
 

We are looking for volunteers to help with the Our Lady of the Lakes Ham Dinner on Sunday, October 5. 
This is OLL’s largest fundraiser of the year. You do not need to be a member of Our Lady of the Lakes to 
volunteer. Volunteer hours will count toward Confirmation hours if you are in the Confirmation program this 
year. Volunteer as a family or with a group of friends! 

We need volunteers in the following areas: 
 

Dishwashing (two shifts): Bring a friend and join others in a fun and fast-paced kitchen environment. *Three 
people per shift First Shift: 10:00 am to 12:45 pm Second shift: 12:30 pm to 3:00 pm 

  

Potato Runners: Carry potatoes from the basement to the dining room and takeout areas. *One runner per 
shift 

First Shift: 9:00 am to 11:30 pm  Second shift: 11:15 pm to 2:00 pm 
 

Gravy Runners: Carry gravy from the basement to the dining room and takeout areas.  *One runner per shift 
First Shift: 9:00 am to 11:30 pm   Second shift: 11:15 pm to 2:00 pm  

 

Clean-up: Help clean up, take down tables and chairs, pack supplies and carry them to the storage areas. 
*As many as are available One Shift: 1:30 to 3:30 pm  
 

Or you may volunteer to work anywhere/time that is needed. You will be contacted to let you know your 
volunteer area and shift. 
 

Please prayerfully consider volunteering. Take some time and check your schedule.  
Call the OLL Parish Office at 920-994-4380 or email srisch@dsoll.org to volunteer. 
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Divine Savior Catholic School 
 

 
 Divine Savior Catholic School is off to a great start! This year we will be focused on our theme: Let Your Light Shine. 

Each month we will highlight a new way that God calls us to let our light shine. During the month of September, we will 
focus on PATIENCE. We are looking forward to seeing how patient our students and staff can be this month. 

We have some exciting news! In May we received a Bruce Krier Grant. This was a health and safety grant. This 
summer we were able to replace the old flooring in our 5K-3rd grade classrooms. The floors look amazing and our 
students and teachers are loving the updates.  We will also be adding an AED to our 2nd floor and our new lunch tables 
are on the way. The Bruce Krier Foundation is a true blessing for our school. 

 DSCS is thrilled to welcome our new 4th grade teacher, Amanda Longden. Amanda comes to us with a wealth of 
knowledge and experience in Catholic education. She is familiar with our community and is connected with our cluster 
parish. Amanda is off to an amazing start and it feels like she has always been a part 
of our school community.   Yours in Faith, Principal Lynn Sauer   

 

The DSCS PtA, our main fundraising group, has an exciting fall event coming up!  
On Saturday, October 18 we will be having our 4th annual Smarty Pants Trivia Event. 
This is our PtA’s largest fundraiser of the year. It includes an evening of fun, food & 
trivia, an online auction and a calendar raffle. Watch for information to 
register your team coming soon! 

 
 

MEET OUR NEW FOURTH GRADE TEACHER, MRS. AMANDA LONGDEN: 
 

This is my first year teaching fourth grade at Divine Savior.  I was a principal for five years at Holy Trinity prior to 
coming to Divine Savior.  I previously taught 1st grade for one year and 5th grade for four years at Holy Trinity 
before becoming principal. Before Holy Trinity, I taught sixth grade at St. Rafael the Archangel School in 
Milwaukee and I also taught General Music to grade 4K-8.  I have done a lot of long term substitute teaching and 
summer school teaching as well. 
 

My educational background includes earning my Director of Instruction and Principal Licensure through Concordia 
University.  I also earned my Reading Specialist Certification and Reading Teacher License from Concordia 
University in Mequon.  I received my Masters of Science in Education from Concordia University allowing me to 
teach general education 1st-8th grade.  I received my Bachelors of Music Education in instrumental and general 
music from the University of Wisconsin-Eau Claire.  I believe that in order to be a successful teacher, you must 
also be a lifelong learner. 
 

Divine Savior is filled with the love of Christ in all of the staff and families.  There are many positive things about 
the school, students, and families, and I am so thrilled to be teaching here. Sincerely, Mrs. Longden 
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Our Lady of the Lakes will be hosting a Card 
Making Class on Saturday, September 20, 
from 9:30 am - 12:30 pm. Choose 5 cards to 
create using Stampin’ Up products. Additional 
cards available. Supplies will be 
included, please bring your own scissors and 
favorite adhesive. Cost is $22 for 5 cards and 
includes snacks. Please RSVP to Susan Risch 
at srisch@dsoll.org or 920-994-4380 by 
Wednesday, September 17.  
  

Tuesday morning Scripture Study will resume 
on September 23 from 9:30-11:00 am in the 
OLL Community Room. We discuss the 
upcoming weekend readings. Contact Deb 
Hamm if you have any questions.  
  
 

The I Still Do Marriage Ministry is  
back for another year. Our first event  
this year will be a TRIVIA NIGHT on  
Thursday, September 25, 6:30 pm 
 at the OLL Parish Center. Come early  
and take advantage of Eucharistic Adoration in the chapel 
and then come over for food, fun and fellowship. Married  

couples of all ages are welcome. 

mailto:srisch@dsoll.org


Behold My Child: Memorials to the Unborn 
Like several Catholic parishes, we are beginning a new ministry to provide burial space in our 

cemeteries for the remains of miscarried, stillborn or young babies. For too long, families who  
suffer through these tragic losses have often grieved quietly. Sometimes, others did not even  
know if a woman had a miscarriage. Other times, they might not have talked about it for decades, 
if ever. This memorial space would provide a place where families who have lost babies and 
young children can visit to remember and feel connected to their beloved babies. 

How can you help? We would like to offer this service free of charge. If you would be  
interested in helping make this service available to grieving families and could make a donation  
to help this project become a reality, please contact Terri Schueller in either of our parish offices.  

We are blessed! We are grateful for the generous donors who have already stepped forward with donations. The 
first cemeteries to offer these services will be Holy Cross and Random Lake, as we have had several donations to cover 
these two memorial stones. Work has already started at the Holy Cross Cemetery to level off a new area to provide a 
special place for these precious little ones. We have also received some donations for other cemeteries in our clusters. As 
donations continue to come in, we will add spaces at Lake Church, Dacada and Fredonia. 

After the initial expense of the memorial stone, we will have some on-going costs, as we would like to have  
in-ground plaques provided for each child with a name and date, or simply “Smith Baby” and date. Please pray  
about how you might be able to help make this project a reality. 

 

 

  

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cluster Youth Faith Formation News 
 

Happy “almost” fall y’all. Fall has always been my favorite time of the year. There’s something refreshing about the 
crisp cool air, watching the colors change and looking forward to the smells and tastes of all the fall favorites. It’s also 
fun to watch the animals gather and prepare for the cold, dark winter ahead. As Christians, we are called to look forward 
for the coming of joyful times and always be prepared for whatever temporary “winters” we may encounter. We are 
called to be a people of hope, because we know that God is walking with us through those dark, cold times and bringing 
us through to a season of joy and peace.  

This Faith Formation year we will be focusing on the theme of hope and salvation. In our prayer services with the 
older students (grades 7th-11th), we are going back to the very beginning with the fall of Adam and Eve, and then travel 
through the Old Testament that led to God’s gift of His son for our redemption. We live in a time when sin is celebrated 
and the existence of evil isn’t taken seriously. What we do need to know and celebrate is God’s great mercy and love for 
us and our hope in salvation. 

Our prayer services for the younger students (grades K5-6th) will be on the role of the Holy Spirit, the gifts we 
receive and the fruits of the spirit we are called to bear.  By using those gifts and bearing those fruits, we bring hope to 
others who are searching for God. 

I’d like to take this time to introduce and thank our catechists and volunteers who will be teaching and walking with 

our youth this year: Dana Fischer (K5-1st), Kelsey Plier (aide); Jenny Stemwell (2nd); Madonne Rauch (3rd), Eve 

Burmesch (aide); Kristin McCabe (4th & 5th), Antonette Zellmer (aide); Kati Dimmer (6th); Cori Dimmer (7th); JoAnn Karpin 

(8th); Rusty Zimmerman (8th); Darrell Boeck (9th); Matthew Boeck (10th); Bill Johannes and Joe Watry (Confirmation); 

Janine Morano (aide); Suzanne Ramirez, Leon Jacoby (security) and Eric Riesselmann (substitute teacher and.aide). 

Along with our prayer services and regular Wednesday night classes, we also have several family events scheduled 

for this year along with 2 guest speakers.  Franki Moscato, who is a singer and American Idol gold ticket winner, will give 

her testimony on giving up her career to follow her faith.  We will also have Archbishop Grob come and talk on his 

experiences with exorcisms and demonology.   

We have a lot of great programming for this year and I’m looking forward to another great season of growing in our 

faith and bringing hope to others. 
 

Peace and blessings, Terri Riesselmann, Director of Youth Faith Formation  
 

4 



The OLL Human Concerns Committee will be hosting an American Red Cross Blood Drive on 
Monday, October 13, from 1-6 pm in the OLL Parish Center. Schedule an appointment at 
WWW.REDCROSSBLOOD.ORG/GIVE.HTML/FIND-DRIVE. Type in zip code 53075 to find the Our 
Lady of the Lakes Blood Drive.  
 
During the month of November, we honor our deceased family members and friends by setting up  
an Eternal Life Tree by the Blessed Mother’s altar at both parishes. Parishioners may bring 
memorial cards for their loved ones to put on the tree during November. The names of the  

deceased parishioners from the last year will be read at all cluster weekend Masses on  
November 1 & 2.  
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We miss you and we invite you to consider 
coming home and joining us for prayer and 

worship again. In recent months, we have seen 
familiar faces returning to our pews.  

Registered walkers raise awareness to the challenges 
faced by neighbors in need, especially the children of 

Sheboygan County. The walk generates significant 
funds for use in direct service to those children 

providing shoes, coats and beds.  
We are also collection non-perishable food items for the 

Sheboygan County Food Bank. 

Please join us and tell your friends!  
We are Missionaries doing important work in direct 

service to our neighbors in need! 

Archbishop Grob has issued a 

Marriage Validation Initiative 
 

What does that mean? He would like to invite 
anyone who was married in a civil ceremony to 

consider having their marriage blessed 
(validated) in the Catholic Church. There are 

some steps that need to be taken to make this 
happen. If you would like to know what that 

entails, please contact Deb Hamm. 

 

 
Join our TMIY Men’s Group 

 

Join our Men’s Group every Wednesday morning at 
6:00 AM at Holy Cross from September 10th to 
December 10th for our Fall semester. There’s a light 
breakfast and coffee available starting at 5:45am and 
the group finishes by 7:00am. All men are welcome to 
come to one session or as many sessions as they wish. 
 

This year’s program, Becoming a Man After God’s Own 
Heart, involves dynamic Catholic speakers and small 
group discussion as we learn and discuss the four 
leadership roles and the five personal traits necessary 
to fulfill authentic male leadership. The fall semester 
will help us grow in our understanding of how Christ 
perfectly fulfilled the leadership roles of man and offers 
every man the opportunity to do so.  
 

Commit just one hour each week this fall and Advent 
for God, your wife, your children, and yourself. 
Contact someone you know that attends or Tim 
Shininger at tjshininger@gmail.com Cell# 262-623-2086 
for more information. 
 

http://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/find-drive
mailto:tjshininger@gmail.com


FORMED: Our cluster has renewed our cluster-wide 

online subscription to FORMED, a platform of Catholic 

resources. To sign in, go to www.FORMED.org and click 

on the sign up tab. Then click on the “Sign up as a 

parishioner” tab. Type in the zip code for Fredonia 

(53021). Click on Divine Savior Parish and hit next. Enter 

your name and email, and click on sign up. You will then 

have access to a wide variety of Catholic resources.  
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Baptism Class: If you are a new parent or expecting a child, and it has been three years since your last 
child was baptized, you need to take a class before having your child baptized. Consider taking the class 
while you are pregnant. Contact Deb Hamm to set up a class.  
 

BAPTISM FOR AN OLDER CHILD: If you have a child younger than second grade who has not yet been 
baptized and you want them to receive First Communion in second grade, you must have your child 
baptized before their first day of Second Grade. Contact Deb Hamm for details. After the first day of 
second grade, an unbaptized child needs to go through a lengthy preparation period and they then 
receive the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and First Communion all at one time.   

 

Hospital Visits: Please remember if you or an immediate family member is hospitalized and you’d like the parish to 
know, you should call your parish office. The privacy laws make it very difficult for us to know if someone is in the 
hospital. Even if someone at the hospital says they will notify your parish, they don’t always do so.  

Adult Sacraments: The name has changed from 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) to 

OCIA (Order of Christian Initiation for Adults). 

If you or someone you know would like to 

become Catholic, maybe now is the time! Also, 

if you never received the Sacrament of 

Confirmation as a teenager, you could still do 

that.  

Contact Deb Hamm for information on what 

is entailed in completing these Sacraments. 

 

You may have noticed some new faces serving Mass. 
Please thank them for their willingness to assist our 
priests at the altar. However, both Divine Savior and 
Our Lady of the Lakes are in still need of more Mass 
servers at all our Masses. 

Please consider volunteering. Training will be provided. Children who 
have received their First Communion or older and adults are welcome 
to serve. Please call either Parish Office if you are interested.  

 Don't forget to 
order your Scrip 
to support Divine 
Savior Catholic 
School.   

Scrip is ordered every other week, but 
we have plenty of venders in stock. 
There is also the option for a mobile 
app to download  "e-cards" if that is 
easier for you. If you would like 
directions on the mobile app,  
please reach out to Jen Stern by phone 
at 262-689-8825 or email at 
jennifer.huiras@yahoo.com. 
There are Scrip order forms at the back 
of Holy Cross Chapel. We look forward 
to filling your order!  

Upcoming Events at St. Nicholas Dacada: 
 

All Souls' Day Service Sunday, November 2 at 1:00 
with refreshments in the church basement to follow. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration on Sundays from 1:30 to 3:30 
on September 14, October 12 and November 9. 
 

All Souls' Day is on Sunday,  
November 2. There will be  
prayer services at many of our  
cluster cemeteries that day. 
These are the tentative times for  
Cemetery Prayer services.  
Watch the bulletin for final times.  

 

9:30 am St. Mary Cemetery, Random Lake 
after the 8:15 am Mass 

 

11:00 am Holy Cross Cemetery, Holy Cross 
after the 10:00 10 Mass 

 

1:00 pm St. Nicholas Cemetery, Dacada 
with refreshments to follow 

 

2:30 pm St. Patrick's Cemetery, Adell 
 

4:00 pm St. Mary Cemetery, Cascade 
 

5:00 St. Mary Cemetery, Lake Church 
 

 

mailto:jennifer.huiras@yahoo.com


Our Lady of the Lakes has a new  

Lisbon Creek is the company that installed our 
system, which is working well. There may be a 

few kinks to work out the next couple of 
months. Please be patient. We are also 

getting bids on safety cameras. Stay tuned! 
 

Divine Savior is getting new  

at Holy Cross and St. Rose Chapels in 
the coming months!  

Lisbon Creek will also be doing that work. It 
will take several months for that work to take 

place. We are also getting bids on safety 
cameras at Holy Cross Chapel (St. Rose and 

DSCS already have safety cameras). Financing 
for these projects came out of the Love One 

Another Campaign donations. Thank you 
again for your continued generosity.

We need your help! We have to install a 
new septic system at Holy Cross Chapel. As 
part of the project, a new filter bed will be 
installed between the east end of the 
chapel and the farm field. Thanks to all 
those who have donated, we have been 
able to reach 53% of our goal.  

 We cannot use Love One Another (LOA) 
money for this project because that money 
was earmarked for specific projects. The 
three remaining projects under LOA funding 
are the Audio Visual upgrades (coming 
soon), the Holy Cross parking lot and to 
enhance our parish ministries. 

Please prayerfully consider if you can 
financially support this project. If so, please 
send your donation to the Divine Savior 
Parish Office or drop it in the collection 
basket at Mass. 

During the Love One Another Campaign 
three years ago, some parishioners said 
they would be happy to donate to projects 
here at home. Now is your chance! 

Contact Deb Hamm or Terri  
Schueller if you have questions. 
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This clinic, led by Shane and Tammy Van Roo of  

Van Roo Fitness in Kewaskum, is open to people of all ages.  
This is a free event, but the  

parish will be excepting good will offerings as a 

fundraiser for the YOUTH MISSION TRIP. 

We will cover exercise, nutrition, and healthy habits. There will 
also be time for food and fellowship during this event. Bring a 
change of clothes if you wish to participate in light exercising! 
 

Join us for a 

Health 101 Clinic 
Saturday, October 18 
2:15-4:15 pm at Holy Cross Chapel 
 



We are deeply grateful to all of you who give so generously of your time, talent and 
treasure. We could not continue to operate without your help. 
 

Our giving categories in both parishes are quite similar. Did you know that close to 
60% of our registered parishioners contribute to our parishes? 
 

Fifteen percent of our parishioners give between $1001 and $2000, which is the 
most popular range. Four percent give at least $10,000. 
 

Nearly 40% of our registered parishioners give no financial support to our parish.  
 

We are deeply grateful to those who are regular givers of time, talent and treasure. 
 

If you have not been a regular financial  
contributor, we invite you to prayerfully  
consider whether you may be able to give 
 even a little…the cost of a coffee a week,  

or a couple of pizzas a month, 
perhaps? 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Divine Savior Parish Staff 
(262) 692-9994 

Fax: (262) 692-3085 
 

Administrative Assistant: 
Jenny Stemwell  
jstemwell@dsoll.org 
   

Our Lady of the Lakes 
Parish Staff 

(920) 994-4380 
Fax: (920) 994-2605 

 

Administrative Assistant:  
Susan Risch 
srisch@dsoll.org  
  

 
Our cluster school: 

Divine Savior  
Catholic School 
(262) 692-2141 

Principal:  Lynn Sauer 
lsauer@dsoll.org 

Secretary: Holly Masengarb 
hmasengarb@dscsfredonia.org 
 

Website: dsoll.org 
 

Cluster Staff 
  

Parish Director: Deb Hamm 
Cell: (262) 488-4542  
Office: (920) 994-4380  
dhamm@dsoll.org 
Friday is her scheduled day off. If 
there is an emergency, please call 
or text the cell phone number.  

Supervising Priest:  
Fr. Don Thimm 
 

Assisting Priest:  
Fr. Steve Lampe 
 

Business Manager:  
Terri Schueller 
(920) 994-4380 or  
(262) 692-9994   
tschueller@dsoll.org 
  

Director of Youth  
Faith Formation:  
Terri Riesselmann  
(262) 692-9994 
triesselmann@dsoll.org  
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